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Happy Birthday 
 

11 - Stephen Kohl 

2008 Theme: Order 

April’s Verse:   
“And he appointed, according to the order of David his father, 

the courses of the priests to their service, and the Levites to their charges, 
to praise and minister before the priests, as the duty of every day required: 

the porters also by their courses at every gate: for so had David  
the man of God commanded.” 

2 Chronicles 8:14 

April 6, 2008  

Please Pray for This Week’s Events: 

Sunday:  

Morning Service - Dr Shelton Smith to speak 10:50 am 

Nursery: Laura Hamberger, Jessica Wamback, Cassie Spiller 

Ushers: Follow Anniversary Flow Chart 

Evening Service - Dr. Shelton Smith to speak 6:30 pm 

Nursery: Rebekah Kohl & Lisa Broughton 

Ushers: Ty Worden, Henry Moore, Terry Benkelman 

Monday: 

Hopevale Ministry 5:45 pm 

Tuesday: 

Prison Ministry - Collins I Correctional Facility 7:00 pm 

Charity Mission 7:00 pm 

Wednesday:    

Bible Study, The Life of Christ - see note on back 7:00 pm 

Kids Clubs "  

Nursery: Gina Olson & Carol Broughton 

Ushers: John Czech, Terry Benkelman, Jesse Gannon  

Saturday:  

Visitation 10:15 am 

Next Sunday am:  

Nursery: Pam Golabek, Lisa Gorsk, Carrie Nolder 

Ushers: Jim Evans, Randy Foucha, Rick Vespa, Terry Benkelman 

FBBC Church History 
The Faith Bible Baptist Church was started by our Lord on Sun-

day, March 13, 1983. It’s charter members were: Ed and Carol Dur-
ham, Mark and Craig Durham, Bob and Lori Rizzo, Jeff and Julie 
Haenel, and Pastor and Mrs. Kohl. Their children also attended the 
first service. There were fourteen people in attendance. 

For three months the church met in Ed and Carol Durham’s home 
in Angola, New York.  It soon became apparent that more room was 
needed. One Sunday, thirty-eight people crowded into the house. 

Faith Bible Baptist soon moved to a storefront building at 25 
North Main Street in Angola. A bus ministry was started,  and two 
buses began to bring people in for the services.  

An adjacent storefront was rented; then another; and at one point, 
a bus parked in the back parking lot served as a classroom.  

The church stayed in this location for two years. A high atten-
dance of 191 was enjoyed there; 104 people attended the first anni-
versary. 

Miraculously, the Lord opened a door for Faith Bible Baptist to 
move to an unused school building in Farnham. We stayed in the 
school building for four years without paying a penny for rent, and 
for this we are indebted to the family of Ralph Hogg, Sr.  

Many people were saved there. The highest Sunday attendance 
was 278 people, but a week of Revival meetings in 1988 averaged 
over 300 people in attendance over five nights. 

The Church moved to its present location on May 1, 1989. By the 
closing date of November 30 that same year, the building was paid 
for in cash.  

In 1996 the men of the Church built a 1200-square-foot addition to 
the south side of the building. This added space supplied more seat-
ing in the auditorium upstairs and room for a printing ministry in 
the basement. 

In 2002 Faith Bible Baptist added another 1200-foot addition, this 
time to the north side of the building. This space provided more 
auditorium seating, four classrooms, and bathrooms downstairs. 
Both these additions were also paid for in cash. Amazingly, three 
large monetary gifts from women paid for most of the supplies 
needed for these 2 additions. 

The Church has averaged over 250 people each Sunday during 
the 19 years we have been in Eden. There have been more than 35 
Sundays with 300 or more in attendance. 

Only the Lord knows how many souls have been saved over the 
years through the people and ministries of the Church. 

May the Lord bless all who had a part. 



 Next Sunday morning we will begin our new time schedule 

for assembling: 
 

9:00 AM  - Prayer Meetings and Music Practices 

10:00 AM  - Sunday School for all ages 

11:00 AM  - Morning Service 

It’s all new! 

Everything on this page is new so please take notice 

Basics For Believers class starts next Sunday. This 10 week course 

will be directed by Mike and Jayne Gannon during the Sunday 

School Hour. This is a class for adults who want a refresher in basic 

Bible truths or for those who are new to the faith. Meet 

in the church auditorium. You will be dismissed to 

your class from there.  

“The Life of Christ” study begins this Wednes-

day at 7:00 PM for Adults and Teens. We will set 

in order the events of Christ’s life on earth from 

His virgin birth to His ascension into Heaven 

from Bethany. If there is one person who lived on 

earth that we know all about, it should be Jesus 

Christ! 

Spanish Night has been moved to Saturday, 

April 19 at 6:00 PM. We will have a Spanish meal 

followed by a Bible Story to be interpreted in 

Spanish. Bring a dish to pass and any Spanish 

friends from the neighborhood. 

“Take heed therefore unto yourselves, and to all the flock,  
over the which the Holy Ghost hath made you overseers, to feed  

the church of God, which he hath purchased with his own blood.”  
 

Acts 20:28 


